
Hilton United Methodist Church 
3rd Sunday of Easter, April 10, 2016, 10:00 am 

 

We Gather to Worship 
 

Prelude                                                                                 Dr. Hye-Bin Song 

 

Call to Worship                                                                    Rev. Jennifer Green 
 

Gathering Song          “Step by Step”                            by David Strassner  
 

   Opening Prayer                                 Bob Bunt, Lay Liturgist                                       
    Generous God, you gave us our voices, no two the same. As you did with 

Abraham and Sarah, you take and touch our lives and they can become 

extraordinary. And in your Church you have gathered us, in your community of 

common folk and complainers, prophets and puzzled people, you have called us and 

made a place for us. 

    So let what we say and do here, what we ponder and decide here, be real for us 

and honest to you, as you prepare us for the life of the world in which you are 

praised. Amen.      ~ from Journey of Steadfast Love 

  

* Hymn      “What a Mighty God We Serve”    TFWS # 2021                                                                          

 
 

Experiencing God Through God’s Word 
 

New Testament Lesson               I Peter 2:13-21                          p 858 lp 1888 
 L: This is the Word of God for the people of God 

 P: Thanks be to God. 
 

The Word for Children    
  Children ages 6-12 may now be dismissed for Jr. Church in the Youth Room 

 

Choral Anthem               “Children of Light!”         Travis Boyd 

 

Message:                              “Live as Servants of God”              Rev. Jennifer Green                            
 

We Respond to God’s Word 

 

* Hymn:              “In Your Steps”        see screen                                                                                

Prayers of the People 

 Silent Prayer and Personal Confession 

 Pastoral Prayer 

 The Lord’s Prayer: Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be Thy name, 
Thy Kingdom come, Thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. 
Give us this day our daily bread, and forgive us our trespasses, 

as we forgive those who trespass against us. 
And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil; 

for Thine is the Kingdom and the power and the glory, forever.     Amen 
 

Giving to God 

Offering our Tithes and Gifts  

Offertory 

* The Doxology:   “Praise God, from Whom All Blessings Flow”       UMH #94 
Praise God, from whom all blessings flow; 

Praise God, all creatures here below; Alleluia! Alleluia! 
Praise God, the source of all our gifts! 
Praise Jesus Christ, whose power uplifts! 

Praise the Spirit, Holy Spirit! 
Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia! 

 
 

We Go Forth to Serve God 
  

 * Hymn:                        “The Servant Song”  vs 1-5  TFWS # 2222                                                           
     

The Benediction     
 

Benediction Response             “The Servant Song”  v 6  TFWS # 2222                                                          

                                       
 

Postlude                                        
 

* Stand in body or spirit   P = Bible page number,  LP = Large Print Bible page  

   TFWS # = The Faith We Sing Hymnal;  UMH # or   # = The United Methodist Hymnal 

 

 

Welcome to worship. We pray you feel God’s presence in this place. If you need hearing 

assistance, please see an usher for a hearing loop device. Please sign the attendance pad so 

we may get to know you and pray for you and your family. Please consider joining us 

for refreshments and fellowship immediately following worship in the Fellowship Hall, 

which is located down the stairs near the entrances 

God, I thank you for…. 

God, I need help with …… 



The Grand Sweep - Our Grand Sweep adventure of reading through the Bible nears the 

end this week. We hope you’ve enjoyed the journey 

This Week’s Reading (Week #52): Revelation and Proverbs 29-30 

 

PRAYER CONCERNS:   
Persecuted Christians around the world;   

The Hand to Plow Process;   

Our Mission Outreach Children: Marbelly and Ariel Velasquez Alvarado.   

Residents of Care Facilities: Bob Hall; Gloria Hamm; Eleanor Harrington; Bill Hess;  

Marie Nundy, Betty Schultz; Natalie Turner.   

Ongoing Health Concerns: Bob Comstock; Ron Davies; Ed Earnhart; Alea Floyd; Andrew Hardy; 

Michele List; Mike Postilli; Bill Schubert; John Sweeney; Chris Wanjon.  

Service people:  Sgt. Michael T. Bigley; Gen. James Blackburn; GYSgt. Jason Brackley; Sgt. FC 

David Colucci; Msgt. Matthew Emerson; Capt Scott Fuller; Pvt Annika Moody; Sgt. Nick Mucci; 

Maj. Jathan Payne; LCpl Scott Ponton; Maj Nathan Thompson; Sr Airman Steven Trembley; Sgt. 

Cody Wise.    

* If you know of anyone that should be added to this list please let us know. 
 

 

Staff at HUMC    

Pastor:  Rev. Jennifer Green    

Office Mngr: Patricia Van Vleck  

Music Coord.: Karen Bernhardt Kuntz    

Custodian:      Bill Schubert            

Organist: Dr. Hye-Bin Song    

Youth Coord.: Joe Neri     

Nursery: Amy Quartieri 

 

 
 

Welcome Joe! 

On behalf of the SPRC, I am pleased to announce that we have a new youth director for 

HUMC.  Joe Neri is very excited to join our staff in ministry.  Joe and his wife Jenna 

have three daughters; Brianna, Chiara, and Savanna.  Joe and his family have been 

attending HUMC since the middle of December.  We will introduce Joe in worship this 

Sunday April 10th and I invite you to welcome him.  Joe is committed to ministering to all 

ages of children and youth in the community of Hilton.   I hope that you will continue 

to lift up the children and youth of HUMC and now include Joe in your prayers 

        ~ Pastor Jennifer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
April 10, 2016 

Hilton United Methodist Church 
 

Our Mission: “Making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world” 
 

21 West Avenue Hilton, New York 14468 

Phone: 392-8761 or 392-3460 

Rev. Jennifer Green 

Pastor’s e-mail: pastorjennifer@rochester.rr.com 

E-mail:  humc98@rochester.rr.com  Website: humcny.org 

 

Following Christ        Connecting Generations       Transforming Communities 

Disciples Active In Worship This Week 

Head Usher: Ed Holenbeck 

Greeter: Charlie & Alice Maxwell   

Guides:  Carolyn Rickman  

   & Lois DeWitt  

Nursery Ass’t: Maya Johnson 

Sound Booth: Pat Holenbeck 

Coffeehour: Sue Sutherland  

   & Deb Ortiz-Pardi 

Worship Coord.:  Scott Campbell  

Financial Sec.: Sally Lee 

Ministers: The Whole Congregation 



This Week: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Looking Forward: 

  4/23 Prayer Vigil for General Conference 

  4/24 Lilac Celebration during Worship 

  4/24 Food Drive Collection 

  4/28 Church Council 

  5/1 Clothing Drive for Cameron Ministries ends 

  5/1 CROP Walk 

  5/10-20 General Conference 

  5/15 Pentecost 

  6/2-4 Upper New York UMC Annual Conference 

 
Help Needed!  April 15 & 16 the Kitchen in the fellowship hall will be getting a facelift!  

Paint has been purchased, volunteers are needed!  We will need cleaners, painters, food 

prep/servers (lunches) and prayer warriors!  Donations to help with supplies and lunch 

costs can be directed to Dennis Sneddon, Church Treasurer.   Please join us!     

       Marj Earnhart 392-6761, Organizer 

HUMW CLOTHING DRIVE TO BENEFIT  

THE CAMERON COMMUNITY MINISTRIES CLOTHING HOUSE 
 

WHAT:  * CLOTHING AND FOOTWEAR FOR ALL SEASONS, IN GOOD CONDITION FOR 

  MEN, WOMEN AND CHILDREN 

* WELCOME HOME KIT GIVEN WHEN MOVING INTO A NEW PLACE TO LIVE 

         The kit includes the following: Small dish soap, small laundry soap, S.O.S pads,  Multi-

 purpose cleaner, Small Bleach, Small window, Scrubbers, Sponges, Toilet brush, 60W light 

 bulbs, Kitchen size trash bags, Single roll paper towels   
 

WHEN:   STARTING SUNDAY APRIL 3RD THRU SUNDAY MAY 1ST CLOTHING AND ANY 

 ITEMS FOR WELCOME HOME KIT WILL BE COLLECTED. ALL ITEMS CAN BE DROPPED 

 OFF ANY TIME THE CHURCH IS OPEN. ARRANGEMENTS CAN BE MADE TO PICK UP 

 ITEMS IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO BRING THEM TO THE CHURCH YOURSELF.  
 

WHERE: BOXES FOR CLOTHING, FOOTWEAR AND WELCOME HOME KIT ITEMS 

 WILL BE PROVIDED IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL. 
***************** 

 

Today is Native American Ministries Sunday 
 

Native American Ministries Sunday is the third of six Churchwide Special Offerings that enable 

United Methodists like you to offer refuge in times of disaster, promote peace and justice, 

provide scholarships and student loans, reach out to the community, teach skills to encourage 

self-sufficiency and share the love of Jesus Christ with God's people everywhere. 
 

Through Native American Ministries Sunday, we’re able to equip and empower Native American 

pastors, congregations and seminary students to do what only they can do: authentically worship 

and serve Jesus.  As a member of The United Methodist Church, your gift, on this day, equips 

Native congregations—like New York’s Onondaga Nation UMC - to worship and serve as only 

they can. 

 In Service Today: Please use an Offering Envelope from the back of the pew and note “Native 

American Ministries” on the front of the envelop and the memo line if you pay by check. 

 By Mail: Write “Native American Ministries” on the memo line of your check payable to 

Hilton United Methodist Church; and address your donation to: Native American Ministries 

Sunday 21 West Ave Hilton NY 14468 

 By Online Giving: Use the blue "Donate" button located in the lower 

left hand corner of our home page www.humcny.org. 

 By Smart Phone: Scan the QR Code with your camera. 

 

Thank you for your support of our missions, 

Ed Earnhart – Chairman of Finance and Stewardship 

Today: Worship at 10:00am  

 Coffee & Fellowship in the Fellowship Hall 

 Sunday School at 11:30am 

Monday:  Prayer Group @ 9:15am 

 GS #889 – 6:30pm FH 

Tuesday: GS #939 6pm FH 

 SPPRC – 7pm Library 

 Friendship Circle 

Wednesday: Community Council 12p Community Center 

 Bible Study (Thursday Group) 1pm Library 

 Choir Rehearsal 7pm 

Thursday:  Mission Team Meeting 7pm Library 

Friday:  Kitchen Facelift 9-4 

 SLAM & SLAM Jr 7:30-7:30pm FH & Youth Room 

 AA – FH 7pm 

Saturday: Kitchen Facelift 9-4 

 Worship Design Team 9am Library 

Sunday: Pancake Breakfast 8:30 am Fellowship Hall 

 Worship @ 10am 

 Fellowship & Coffee hour 

 Sunday School 11:30am 

  

  

https://goo.gl/979tt8
http://www.humcny.org/


Day of Prayer 
 

Every four years or “quadrennial” the global United Methodist Church meets to make 

decisions regarding our denomination.  Each Conference (regional area) around the world 

sends delegates (equal clergy and lay) and their Bishop.  The Bishops have voice, but no 

vote.  There are 864 delegates who will be attending General Conference in Portland, 

Oregon from May 10 – 20, 2016. 
 

As United Methodists we are called to pray for our Bishops and the delegates of General 

Conference.  60 days of prayer began the Monday after Easter.  I encourage you to 

“jump in” to this effort now, even though it is late.  You can go 

to  http://60daysofprayer.org/ to register for an email or text prayer guide with 

scripture to be delivered to your inbox each day until 10 days after General 

Conference.  During the days of General Conference the scripture text and devotion are 

written by the Bishop preaching that day.  So not only are you praying for the Bishop 

preaching that day, you are also praying over the same scripture all of the delegates are 

hearing proclaimed that day. 
 

On Saturday April 23rd from 9:30 to 11:30 am, Hilton UMC will be one of six sites for 

the Genesee Valley District Day of Prayer for General Conference.  We will have the 

opportunity to make a prayer bead for a delegate to General Conference and take a 

prayer bead for your own prayer time.   
 

Please join me in praying for our beloved United Methodist Church, General Conference 

delegates and our Bishops and leaders.  ~ Pastor Jennifer Schaus Green 

 

 

Emergency Response Training Offered 
 

The United Methodist Church of Livonia will be offering Emergency Response Training 

(ERT) on Saturday, April 23rd from 8:30am to 5:00 pm.  This training will enable 

attenders to be a part of clean-up and rebuilding teams when disaster hits, through the 

United Methodist Church.  We are not the first ones in, but we are usually the last ones 

out...we stick with folks until they are back on their feet.  For example, Pen Yan New 

York had teams working after the floods of two summers ago.  
  

Please contact the United Methodist Church of Livonia to register for this awesome 

training session (Phone-585-346-3511; e-mail umclivonia@gmail.com).  The cost of the all-

day workshop including snacks and lunch is $20.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

Pastor Dan Finch and Karen 

CROP Walk 2016 
 

The Hilton Parma Community Council of Churches will again be sponsoring the 2016 

Hilton CROP Walk. 
 

When CROP began in 1947 (under the wing of Church World Service, which was 

founded in 1946), CROP was an acronym for the Christian Rural Overseas Program. Its 

primary mission was to help Midwest farm families to share their grain with hungry 

neighbors in post-World War II Europe and Asia. 
 

Today, we have outgrown the acronym but we retain it as the historic name of the 

program. CROP Hunger Walks are interfaith hunger education and fundraising events 

sponsored by Church World Service and organized by CWS local offices across the U.S. 
 

The Hilton CROP Walk is scheduled for Sunday, May 1.  Registration will begin at 1PM, 

with the walk kick-off beginning at 1:15.  This year participants can participate in a 1-mile 

walk.  We would also welcome those who would prefer to “roll” (with strollers or 

wheelchairs) the route.  Another option is to “rock” in rocking chairs during the walk.  
 

If you are not able to participate in the walk, we would encourage you to sponsor 

someone who is rocking, rolling, or walking! 25% of the total proceeds go to the Hilton 

Parma Emergency Food Shelf! Our goal is 10 walkers, rollers or rockers from each 

organization and we are aiming to raise $5000. 
 

For registration and sponsor forms, contact the church office 392-8761 or call Kurt 

Traugott @ 585-392-6120.   

    Hope to see you there! 

 

 

Opportunities for Mission 
 

 During the month of April, the Hilton United Methodist Church Missions 

Ministry will be sponsoring a spring food drive to benefit the Hilton Parma Food Shelf.   

 Bags and wish lists are now available. Donations can be dropped off in the 

Fellowship Hall anytime the church is open through Sunday, April 24.   

 For more information and questions, please contact Sue Sutherland at 315-520-

6840 to leave a message, or email: smsutherland52@gmail.com.  All donations are greatly 

appreciated.  

 

 

http://60daysofprayer.org/
mailto:umclivonia@gmail.com


Cadet Cupboard Summer Extension Program 

Following Christ, Connecting Generations, Transforming Communities  

Why: A growing number of our Hilton School District children are dependent on Free 

and Reduced Lunch Programs during the course of the school year. Unfortunately, many 

Hilton District staff report that children come in on Monday not having eaten adequately 

over the weekend.  

As the summer months approach, these children are at risk of being further food 

compromised. While Monroe County does provide some Summer Lunch Programs, living 

in a rural community makes access to these supports very difficult.  

Who: A partnership between the Hilton Central School District and HUMC. 

What: The Cadet Cupboard Program, which runs through the school year, provides at-

risk students supplemental food in their book bags on a Friday afternoon to provide 

assistance until they return to school on Monday. We are seeking to extend this 

Program to cover the summer months. 

Approximately 15 families have been identified by the Hilton School District’s Elementary 

or Middle School Administrators or Guidance Offices as in need of food assistance over 

the summer. Hilton District has contacted these families individually and they all have 

agreed to partner with HUMC.  

When: June 23-Sept 1 (Total of 11 weeks) 

Where: Supplemental food boxes will be made available either through pick up (at 

HUMC) or delivery on a weekly basis. 

 

 

 

 

 

Hilton United Methodist Church 

2016 Guidelines for Cadet Cupboard Summer Program 

 

Thank you for helping to support the children in our community. Below are guidelines 

for the purchasing of items each week. Some items are required as noted below. 

Required items: 

 1 gallon 2% milk (unless they request whole or skim milk) 

 ½ gallon of 100% juice (no high fructose corn syrup) 

 1 loaf of bread 

 1 dozen eggs – may be available through the church 

 2 child friendly cereals that are healthy such as Cheerios, Raisin Bran, Mini 

Wheats… Oatmeal is also great if the children like it 

 Starch item – ie: potatoes, rice, pasta, macaroni and cheese. There should be 

enough for at least two meals 

 Fruit – 2 cans or fresh fruit if possible 

 Vegetables – 2 cans or fresh veggies if possible 

 Canned meat – ie: tuna, chicken, pork & beans – enough for one meal for the 

entire family 

 Granola or cereal bars that are child friendly (healthier bars) 

 2 paper products – ie: toilet paper, paper towel, Kleenex 

 

Other suggestions: 

 Pasta sauce 

 Peanut butter 

 Pancake mix 

 Soup 

 Dish soap, hand soap, laundry detergent 

 

The total cost of items should be less than $30. We may be able to supplement with 

donations from grocery stores, farmers and local providers.  



Hilton United Methodist Church 

Cadet Cupboard Sample Prices - recorded April 3, 2016 

 
Food Item Aldi’s 

Price 

Family Dollar 

Price 

Can spaghetti & meatballs .65  

Peanut butter 1.50  

Mac & Cheese .33  

Applesauce 1.40  

Can fruit 1.00 1.00 

Can veggies .50 1.00 

Pork & beans .50 .65 

Baked beans – large 1.40  

Potatoes (enough for 2 

weeks) 

3.50  

Tuna in water .65  

Rice - box .69  

Rice – bag 1.49  

100% juice 1.50-2.50 3.00 

Bread whole wheat 1.40-1.80  

Milk 2% 2.10 3.25 

Eggs 1.15 2.00 

Cereal 2.00 3.00 

Granola bars 1.80 3.00 

Oatmeal individual pkg 1.50  

Oatmeal container 2.40  

Pasta 1.00 1.25 

Spaghetti sauce 1.00 1.50 

Soup no water added 1.60  

Soup add water .90 1.00 

Mini applesauce  1.00 

Pancake mix  2.00 

Spaghetti & meatballs  1.00 

Chili with beans  1.00 

Canned chicken breast  3.00 

 

 

 

 

 

Non-food Item Aldi’s Family Dollar 

Paper towel $5.98 – 8 rolls = 

.75/roll 

$8.00 – 12 rolls = 

.67/roll 

Body lotion  1.00 

Suave shampoo  2.00 

Body wash  1.00 

Bar soap  1.00 

Liquid hand soap  1.00 

Toilet paper  32 rolls - $10 = .31/roll 

Liquid dish soap  1.00 

Kleenex  1.00 

 

Notes:  

 Items between stores are not direct comparisons since sizes may vary as well as 

brand. Generally, the items were store or off brands. 

 Sale items at your local grocery store may be a great buy.  

 Buy in bulk and split items up over multiple weeks for more savings.  

 

 

 

 

 


